From: Sunder Kannan I

Sent: 23 July 2023 19:05

To: Planning Planning

Ce: I - Fogarty
Subject: Objection to 2023/2245/P

Hello,

Please accept this message as an objection to the proposed development of the Drury Works project and my
complete support for the core objections to the project already registered by the Friends of Parker Street
(attached).

As a tenant of Flat 5 Market House, my terrace will directly be impacted by significant noise during
construction and after the completion of the second floor terrace. As a building, we already deal with
significant noise during the evenings and all day on weekends from Barrio and the Gillian Lynne theater
across the street. The prospect of additional street noise emanating from the additional occupants of the
Drury Works building as well as the noise from the proposed terrace is also concerning. The rear of the
building, where the bedroom is located, is already the only room in the flat not severely impacted by the
loud street noise. The addition of the Drury Works' terrace will disturb what is the only quiet portion of the
flat, with deleterious impact to both my work and ability to find quiet space in the center of London.

T am also deeply concerned by the reduction in natural light into the flat that the proposed development will
cause. The continued building-up of the area and reduced sunlight not only to my flat but to the lower floors
and shared courtyard is of significant concern as well. The added upper tloors would serve to further shade
and darken the living areas. The combined increase in noise and reduction in sunlight would significantly
reduce quality of living for the flat and as such T object to the proposed works in the strongest terms.

Sunder Kannan




